. M SERVICE . 503
Piper SPARES
et LETTER

Date:  September 30, 2022 (S)

SUBJECT:

MODELS AFFECTED:
PA-28-151 Warrior
PA-28-161 Warrior I/

PA-28-161 Cadet
PA-28-181 Archer I

PA-28-181 Archer I

PA-28-181 Pilot 100i
PA-28-236 Dakota

PA-28-201T Turbo Dakota
PA-28R-201 Arrow Il

PA-28R-201T Turbo Arrow I

PA-28RT-201 Arrow IV
PA-28RT-201T Turbo Arrow IV

PURPOSE:

AVAILABILITY OF PARTS:

SUMMARY:

LOWER WING SKIN ACCESS PANEL KIT

SERIAL NUMBERS AFFECTED:
28-7415001 through 28-7715314

28-7716001 through 28-8616057; 2816001 through
28161119; 2842001 through 2842420

2841001 through 2841365

28-7690001 through 28-8690056, 28-8690061,
28-8690062; 2890001 through 2890205

2890206 through 2890231; 2843001 through 2843939;
2881001 and up

28020001 and up

28-7911001 through 28-8611008; 2811001 through
2811050

28-7921001 through 28-7921095

28R-7737002 through 28R-7837317; 2837001 through
2837061; 2844001 and up

28R-7703001 through 28R-7803372; 2803001 through
2803015

28R-7918001 through 28R-8218026

28R-7931001 through 28R-8631005; 2831001 through
2831038

This service spares letter announces the availability of a kit that adds an
inspection/access panel to the lower wing skin on both sides of affected aircraft.
When installed, the panels permit easier access to the fuel tank sending units.

Your Piper Approved Service Center

For affected aircraft that do not already have access panels installed that offer
access to the fuel tank sending unit, Piper part number 88666-701, Kit — Lower
Wing Skin Inspection Panel, provides the parts and instructions to install access
panels. (Each kit includes the parts for two panel installations.)

ATA/JASC: 5730

(OVER)
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NOTE: Please notify the factory of any address/ownership corrections. Changes should include aircraft model,
serial number, and current owner’s name and address.

Corrections and/or changes should be directed to:

PIPER AIRCRAFT, INC.

Attn: Customer Service

2926 Piper Drive

Vero Beach, FL 32960

or:

CustomerService @piper.com

Please include in subject line: “Aircraft ownership update”



